Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2012 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	388


	Bill #:
	HB 169 HCS


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Electric personal assistive mobility devices


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Rudy


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Law enforcement


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	X
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 169 amends KRS 189.010, KRS 189.570, KRS 189.990, KRS 186.010, KRS 186A.080, KRS 304.39-020.  It also creates a new section of KRS Chapter 189.  The bill defines “electric personal assistive mobility device” and sets forth rules and restrictions for operation of these devices, which are not considered motor vehicles.  It also redefines “pedestrian” to incorporate an individual riding an electric personal assistive mobility device.  Persons operating the devices may do so anywhere pedestrians are permitted to travel, with certain provisions incorporated.  These provisions relate to the speed and manner in which the device is operated and technical specifications of the device, among others.  The proposal also makes the violation of provisions contained in the bill subject to a fine.
HB 169 HCS makes changes regarding where electric personal assistive mobility devices may operate.  Under HB 169 HCS, the device may be operated on a road or street where the posted speed limit is 35 miles per hour or less.  The introduced version stated 45 miles per hour or less.  The other change also relates to the posted speed limit.  Under HB 169 HCS, the device may be operated at an intersection in order to cross a road or street, even if the road or street has a posted speed limit of more than 35 miles per hour.  The introduced version noted a posted speed limit of more than 45 miles per hour.

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 169 HCS on law enforcement agencies of local governments is still expected to be minimal.  Passage of HB 169 HCS would require that local law enforcement officials be informed of the established rules and restrictions.  A number of means are currently in place by which law enforcement personnel become aware of and are trained on new laws.  Both the Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police and the Kentucky Sheriffs’ Association post information about new laws on their websites and have regular communication with their respective law enforcement officers regarding changes that affect their duties.  The Kentucky Sheriffs’ Association updates their members at an annual conference.  Sheriffs also receive updates from the Kentucky Association of Counties.  Training is also available from Eastern Kentucky University and the Kentucky Department of Criminal Justice Training.  Law enforcement officials do not view this as having much of a fiscal impact, as it relates to them being trained on any new laws that impact their duties, due to the various ways they are currently informed and trained.

The Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police is not anticipating a cause to cite many individuals for violating the bill’s provisions; therefore, the impact of enforcement would be minimal.
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